FIRST UNITARIAN SOCIETY IN NEWTON

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MARCH 17, 2010

Council Members in attendance: Jeannie Chaisson, Alan Cody, Carla Erb, Laurel Farnsworth, Pat Rohan, Kim Shanks

Also attending: Mr. Barb Greve, John Nichols, Linda Marks

Operations Council Covenant:
As we, the members of this Council and staff, gather to serve this congregation in leadership, we commit to ourselves and to each other: to be present and prepared for the work of this meeting; to listen well and contribute respectfully; to balance both our short and long-term visions with fiscal responsibility; to support the decisions of the Council; to uphold the democratic process; and to lead with goodwill and faith in the work we can accomplish together.
Linda Marks attended on behalf of a committee of COA parents working on the details of Celebration Weekend, May 15-16, when there will be two COA services on Saturday and a vote for the ministerial candidate on Sunday. The committee of parents wants to have a lunch between the two COA services on Saturday and is requesting funding of up to $1,000. Barb Greve indicated that he has $900 available in the COA budget. The Council approved the additional $100. The Council also discussed with Linda some of the logistical issues of trying to feed a large crowd in the Parish Hall. 

By earlier e-mail vote, the Council approved the request of the Music Committee to have the regular collection on one Music Sunday per church year dedicated to the Music Program.
The Council approved four fundraising requests from the Social Action Committee:
1. Adrian Fink will be collecting pledges for the NAMI walk on April 25 and May 9 at a table in the Parish Hall.

2. Peter Morales, the President of the UUA, will be speaking at FUSN on Friday evening, May 21. There will be a suggested $25 donation at the door. Proceeds will go to benefit UU Mass Action, an organization that works in cooperation with the UUA and UUSC to help 140 churches in Massachusetts to communicate and coordinate their social action.
3. The Social Action Committee will be selling tickets at the Social Action table on March 21, 28, April 4 and 11 for a Promise the Children benefit reception at the UU church in Reading. Promise the Children is a UU organization which advocates for children nationwide and is supported by Michelle Walsh and other members of the Social Action Committee.

4. The Social Action Committee will be soliciting donations at the Social Action table for the Walk for Hunger on May 2.

The Council reviewed a proposed policy on Fundraising. After some discussion on the provisions, Pat will redraft the policy and circulate it for e-mail vote. Most of the discussion at the meeting focused on the problem of having fundraisers actually approaching people at coffee hour for donations or to sell items. The policy will make clear that this is not allowed and has actually not been allowed under already existing guidelines approved by the Church Council many years ago.
The Preservation Committee has made electronic copies of a good deal of FUSN’s historical records. The Committee would like to put these records on CD’s and offer them for sale at the nominal fee of $5 to cover costs. There are no details in these records which would raise privacy concerns. The Council concluded that the Preservation Committee could move forward with their plan with no formal approval needed.

Carla presented information on the various bank accounts that are maintained related to FUSN. The following entities maintain accounts:

the Endowment, Capital Campaign, Operations, Minister’s Discretionary, Memorial Contributions, Extended Programs (Ferry Beach and Sandy Island), Holiday Trees and the FUSN Kitchen Account (Community Breakfasts). There ensued a discussion of the need for all of these accounts and how they comply with FUSN’s financial policies. The Council asked that the Finance Committee come back with its recommendation on why or why not separate accounts are needed.
The Council briefly reviewed the Finance Committee’s budget report for the period June 1, 2009 through February 28, 2010. Most of the discussion focused on how our pledge income is coming in compared to prior years. Pledge income represents the major portion of FUSN’s income and appears to be tracking as normal. The finance committee is projecting a break even year if pledge income comes in as projected.

Alan Cody presented the FUSN Financial Statement for the six month period ending November 30, 2009.

The Website Team has taken on a project to update Committee descriptions. Pat asked that Council members contact their respective committees to update their committee descriptions and forward the results to Greg Sullivan who is heading up the initiative.

Pat has spoken to Holly Zeeb about the Small Group Ministry Program at FUSN. The number of participants has been declining for a variety of reasons. The Small Group committee plans to continue to try to find spots for those who would like to join a small group, but will not do any marketing or promote the program until we have a new minister next year. At that time, the Program will be reviewed with the new minister and plans regarding its future will be formulated.
Pat asked that Council members be thinking about who needs to be thanked for their various contributions to FUSN so that Thank Yous go in the newsletter and so that notes can be sent when appropriate.

Pat reported that there is still no chair for Denominational Affairs and that he has been trying to get a handle on how information flowed to and from Bob Zeeb, the former chair. (Note: Subsequent to the meeting Naomi Olson volunteered to be the Denominational Affairs Chair and was unanimously approved by the Council).

Pat reported that the Governance Policies, which will specify how the Ops Council relates to the board, were discussed at the last board meeting and will again be discussed at a special meeting of the Board at which time they will hopefully be finalized.
